
 

“I lift up my eyes to the hills — from where will my help come?
My help comes from the LORD, who made heaven and earth.” — Psalm 121

Dear Students, Faculty, and Staff:

It saddens me to inform you that we have lost a beloved member of the Valparaiso University
community, Roderick “Rod” Moore ’68, who served Valpo Athletics as head athletic trainer for
nearly 50 years.

A Valpo alumnus, Rod became head athletic trainer in 1967 while completing his
undergraduate studies and held the role until his retirement on Sept. 1, 2016. He was the
primary athletic trainer for men’s basketball throughout his 49-year tenure and worked with the
football program for more than four decades, including a 33-year stretch without missing a
Valpo football game.

Rod’s service to Valpo Athletics was honored in 2017 as he was inducted into the Valpo
Athletics Hall of Fame. Throughout the years, he received numerous accolades for his work
both at Valpo and industry-wide. He was inducted into the Indiana Athletic Trainers Association
Hall of Fame in 1994 and the Indiana football Hall of Fame in 2003, and in 2014, Rod received
the golden Pinnacle Award from the Great Lakes Athletic Trainers Association (GLATA), the
highest honor a GLATA member can receive. He served as chair of the National Athletic
Trainers Association from 1978–1980, was president of the Great Lakes Athletic Trainers
Association from 1978–1980, and was a member of the National Strength and Conditioning
Association. He also served as head athletic trainer at an NCAA College Division Track & Field
Championship, as the medical director for regional competition at the Hoosier State Games,
and as an athletic trainer at the field hockey venue for the 1996 Olympics in Atlanta.

Rod was an active member of the Valparaiso community, serving with the Valparaiso Parks &
Recreation Department and the Valparaiso Community School District. He also served on the
board of directors for the Lutheran Basketball Association of America (LBAA) National
Tournament, which has been held on Valpo’s campus since 1971, in addition to overseeing the
tournament’s officials and athletic trainers.

We ask everyone in the Valparaiso University community to offer support to those who may
need it at this time. If you wish to speak with someone, please feel free to contact staff in the
Counseling Center or the Chapel of the Resurrection.

On behalf of the entire Valpo community, I extend my deepest condolences and heartfelt
sympathies to Rod’s family, friends, and all those who loved him. We mourn with them during
this time. I would also like to express my gratitude for the work of the Valparaiso University
Police Department and the individuals who were part of the search effort after Rod was
reported missing.

Please keep Rod’s family and friends in your prayers during this time of mourning.

Sincerely,
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Mark A. Heckler, Ph.D.
President
Valparaiso University
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